
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Chapel Lane, Wilderness Lane and 
A34 Birmingham Road, Great Barr) (Temporary Road Closures and 
Prohibition of Right Turning) Order 2024 intends to temporarily prohibit 
vehicles from proceeding along the following roads in Great Barr:  
 
Chapel Lane will be closed from its junction with A34 Birmingham Road to 
its junction with Coronation Road (anticipated dates 05/07/2024 – 
02/08/2024).  Vehicles will be diverted via A34 Birmingham Road, 
Queslett Road, Beacon Road, Old Hall Lane, Pinfold Lane and vice- versa.   
 
A34 Birmingham Road, vehicles will be prohibited from turning right into 
Chapel Lane off A34 Birmingham Road (anticipated dates 05/07/2024 – 
02/08/2024).  Vehicles will be diverted via A34 Birmingham Road, around 
the roundabout at Broadway, back southbound onto A34 Birmingham Road 
where the main diversion route can be joined.   
 
Wilderness Lane will be closed at the following locations:  Phase 1 – Q3 
Academy to Sycamore Road (anticipated dates 05–10/08/2024); Phase 2 – 
Sycamore Road to Peak House Road (anticipated dates 11-16/08/2024); 
Phase 3 – Peak House Road to A34 Birmingham Road service road 
(anticipated dates 17-27/08/2024).   
 
The primary diversion route for all three phases will be the same, vehicles 
will be diverted via Monksfield Avenue, Newton Road, A34 Birmingham 
Road and vice-versa.   
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 27/08/2024 effective from 05/07/2024.   
 
Purpose – installation of new electricity cables by National Grid Electricity 
Distribution.   
 
For more information please contact Jonathon Libbey of Excalon (working 
on behalf of National Grid) - 07899 743994. 
 


